
Mass Intentions:
           

 Sunday June 6th  For the repose of the soul of Terry Tessier requested by 
his wife Mary Fiset

Thursday June 10th For the repose of the soul of Betty Valin requested by 
Deborah Donnelly

Sunday, June 13th For the repose of the souls of Lilian & Paul Bartlett requested 
by Ann & Jim Gallant

Thursday June 17th For the repose of the soul Repose of soul of Joe Ierfino 
requested by the Monday Afternoon Cribbage Group

Sunday June 20th  For the repose of the soul of Joe Ierfino requested by the  
Sebright family

Thursday June 24th For the repose of the soul of Beatrice Fava requested by St. 
Augustine Women's Guild

Sunday June 27th For the repose of the soul of Gordon Mitchell requested by  
St. Bruno Mixed Bowling League

Collections for May -  $3,807.00 and $350.00 (maintenance of church). 

Heritage Fund   $36,947.00 

St. Augustine’s Parish Fabrique Members

Mary Clermont Chairman & Personnel  514-827-7297

Susan Leclair Vice Chairman, Communications 

& Special Projects  450-461-1842

     Vivien Lepine Secretary  450-461-0571     

     Michelle Gaudreault Hall Rental & Special Projects  450-441-6834
José Suarez Maintenance  450-690-1196
Isabelle Gorska Liturgy & Media Liaison  450-653-9957
Ron Losier                             Finances               450-653-9377

St. Augustine’s Monthly Bulletin
For all announcements and queries related to the bulletin, please email
s      t      augustine.bulletin@yahoo.com      .  In  an  effort  to  be  environmentally
conscious and reduce the number of paper copies, should you wish to be added
to an email distribution list of the bulletin, please email the address above.

NEW: Changes to emails for E-Transfers

Please note that our emails have changed slightly to:
st.augustine@bellnet.ca (Parish dues & collections) or 
st.augustine-heritage@bellnet.ca (Heritage project)
Kindly email the answer to your security question to the same email you used for
the transfer and include the type of donation (collection, parish dues, etc) and your
church envelope # if you have one. 
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Susan Gardner, 450-679-1100 ext. 277, susan.gardner@dsjl.org

Pastoral Agents: Karen DeKoninck, Christine Wright, 
Alex Lasalle, Diane Lemay

         Email:                      faithfirst@live.ca
Pastoral Unit Website: http://johnpaul2.weebly.com

mailto:staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com
http://johnpaul2.weebly.com/
https://m.facebook.com/StAugustineofCanterburyParish/
mailto:staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com
mailto:staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com
mailto:staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com
mailto:staugustineparish@bellnet.ca
mailto:staugustineparish@bellnet.ca
mailto:st.augustine-heritage.fund@bell.net
mailto:st.augustine@bell.net
mailto:staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com
mailto:staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com


Schedule of Masses:
Sundays:  9:15 am
Thursdays:    9:15 am
Adoration:         First Thursday of the month
 
For Sunday Mass registration please call the church office at 450-653-4402
on Thursdays from 2 pm to 4 pm. A surgical mask is mandatory.

 . 

The Pope’s Prayer Intention for June

The Beauty of Marriage 
Let us pray for young people who are preparing for marriage with the support of
a Christian community: may they grow in love, with generosity, faithfulness and 
patience. 

We Found our Bell Retiree!

Thank you Pat, Vivien and Eileen for your feedback. We now have team #1
for $1000.00! We are missing one person for team #2 – this person does not
have to belong to our church, only be a current employee or retiree of Bell
and be willing to volunteer  an hour  or  two at  our  church.  Please contact
Susan Leclair at 450-461-1842 if you know someone who could help us out. 

Thank you to our Gardeners!

Many  thanks  to  our  wonderful  volunteers  for  the  hours  spent  in  the
flowerbeds. If anyone has contacts with a nursery that would be willing to
donate some small shrubs that would be great. 

Thank  you  Marion,  Francine,  Reine,  Don,  Gabriella,  Michael,  Oswalda,
Vivien,  Francois, John, Mike S., Rick, Mary and Susan. 

Update on our New Rock Garden

The weeds are out and the rocks are in! We now have a new rock garden
next to the shed and kitchen door. If you have any low growing perennials or
shrubs that survive well in dry conditions, can you let us know at 450-653-
4402. Thank you to the volunteers with strong arms that delivered the rocks
to their new home. 

Update on the Heritage Project

We patiently  await  for  feedback from the CPRQ –Conseil  du Patrimoine
religieux du Québec on our second request for funding. More to come!

Arthritis Rive-Sud/South Shore

For more information on arthritis or to become a member of the South Shore
Arthritis  group  please  email:  info@arthriterivesud.org or  visit
www.arthriterivesud.org

Plant Sale – June 12  th   10AM-2PM  

Come and take advantage of a large choice of plants to beautify your home.
All proceeds will be donated to the St Augustine Heritage Fund. If you would
like to volunteer an hour or two please contact Susan Leclair at 450-461-
1842.

Would  you  like  to  represent  St.  Augustine’s  at
MEPEC? 

Become a MEPEC Board Member  (Montérégie East Partnership English-
speaking Community)

MEPEC’s  Board  of  Directors  (BOD)  ensures  that  MEPEC’s  mission  is
achieved. Most members are part of Quebec’s English-speaking community.
They  have  much  knowledge  and professional  experience  in  a  variety  of
areas  such  as  education,  community,  administration,  health  and  social
services,  etc.  Now,  MEPEC’s  BOD is  seeking  four  individuals  to  fill  the
Treasure  and  Secretary  positions  and  two  Director  positions.  If  you  or
someone  you  know  cares  about  the  well-being  of  the  English-speaking
community, we invite you to submit a candidate at mepec-pemca.org/board/.

Parish Database Completed

Although maintaining a database is a constant work in progress, our first
complete database of parishioners and friends of St Augustine is in place.
This list will enable us to better manage communications while keeping in
touch with friends and supporters of our church. If you have changes to your
address, phone number or email  address please let us know at 450-653-
4402 or staugustineparish@bellnet.ca. 
 

Statement from the Canadian Conference of Catholic
Bishops following the recent discovery at the former
Kamloops  Indian  Residential  School  on  the
Tk’emlúps te Secwépemc First Nation

On  behalf  of  the  Canadian  Conference  of  Catholic  Bishops  (CCCB),  I
express our deepest sorrow for the heartrending loss of the children at the
former  Kamloops  Indian  Residential  School  on  the  Tk’emlúps  te
Secwépemc First Nation.

The  news  of  the  recent  discovery  is  shocking.  It  rekindles  trauma  in
numerous communities across this land. Honouring the dignity of the lost
little ones demands that the truth be brought to light.

This tragedy profoundly impacts Indigenous communities, with whom many
people across his land and throughout the world now stand in solidarity.

As we see ever more clearly the pain and suffering of the past, the Bishops
of Canada pledge to continue walking side by side with Indigenous Peoples
in the present, seeking greater healing and reconciliation for the future.

We lift up prayers to the Lord for the children who have lost their lives and
pledge our close accompaniment of Indigenous families and communities.

May our Creator God bless all of us with consolation and hope.

Richard Gagnon
Archbishop  of  Winnipeg  and  President  of  the  Canadian  Conference  of
Catholic Bishops 
31 May 2021

Listen to the Voice of Gentle Love – Henry Nouwen

Listen to your heart.  It’s  there that  Jesus speaks most intimately  to you.
Praying is first and foremost listening to Jesus who dwells in the very depths
of your heart.  He doesn’t  shout.  He doesn’t  thrust himself  upon you.  His
voice is an unassuming voice, very nearly a whisper, the voice of a gentle
love. Whatever you do with your life, go on listening to the voice of Jesus in
your heart. This listening must be an active and very attentive listening, for
in our restless and noisy world God’s so loving voice is easily drowned out.
You need to set aside some time every day for this active listening to God if
only for ten minutes. Ten minutes each day for Jesus alone can bring about
a radical change in your life.

In Memoriam 

 If you know of the passing of parishioners or former parishioners please let
us know at  staugustine.bulletin@yahoo.com and Heidi  Glaser for Sunday
prayers. 




Plant Sale! 
Great choice of annuals, perennials, 

herbs and indoor plants! 
June 12th, 10 a.m.to 2 p.m. 

St.Augustine of Canterbury Parish 
1741 Roberval,St. Bruno 
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